APPROVED
SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S 

March 9, 2010 

Department of Environmental Services, Concord, NH

The Board of Selectmen convened in special session Tuesday, March 09, 2010, at 10:00 a.m. at the Department of Environmental Services, Concord, NH. Selectmen in attendance were Steve Ober and Dave Nickerson. TA Veloski was also present along with DPW Director John Thayer, Andrew Chapman, Eric Williams and Rob Livingston from DES.

1.0 Meeting regarding improvements to the Maple Circle/Shute Hill ARRA project – The BOS met with Eric Williams and the other employees of DES to discuss funding for additional work to be included in the Maple Circle/ Shute Hill ARRA project.  It was agreed that additional cross drains on Shute Hill would meet the criteria for use of the ARRA funds allotted to the Town.  It was also agreed that additional cross pipes would be allowed along Dr. True Road along with some grading to change the pitch of the road and contain some of the run off and keep it away from the lake.  Eric Williams also agreed that some of the funds could be used at the Town Beach area of Dr. True Road and that a porous path down to the beach would qualify along with some bio retention cells and a level spreader to prevent run off from Dr. True Road into the lake.    Selectman Ober made a motion to adjourn the session at 10:55 a.m. and Selectmen Nickerson seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.   









 

Respectfully submitted, 

Bob Veloski, Town Administrator 
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